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nape of neck (involving even the scalp), and
both the elbows and knees (Figs. I and 2).
Besides these plaques there were extensive
papular eruptions similar to those seen in
phrynoderma. The oral mucosa was clear.
There was palmar and plantar hyperkera-
tosis. The plaques were nonanesthetic, and
there was no loss of sensation anywhere in
the body. All peripheral nerves were nor-
mal, and the skin smears from the lesions
were negative for acid-fast bacilli. These
findings ruled out the diagnosis of leprosy.
A clinical diagnosis of juvenile pityriasis
rubra pilaris was confirmed by histopath-
ological examination of a plaque which
showed the typical features of the disease.

Pityriasis rubra pilaris, essentially due to
epidermal overactivity, affects both sexes
equally at any age. The disease is charac-
terized by fine, accuminate, firm papules,
follicular in origin, which develop into scal-
ing plaques over the body. Classically, the
lesions are seen over the extensor surface of
the fingers. Palms, soles, and the scalp may
also be involved. Hyperkeratosis, keratotic
plugging of the hair follicle, and spotty para-
keratosis, limited to the tip of the papillary
follicle, make a distinctive histological pic-
ture. The present case had all of the typical
clinical and histological features of pity-
riasis rubra pilaris. Although it was ob-

viously not a case of leprosy, she had at-
tended CLT&RI mainly out ofleprophobia,
since she was despised by her close relatives
as a case of leprosy. The intensity of lepro-
phobia was so high as to warrant repeated
reassurances from us, besides subjecting her
for histopathological confirmation.
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Clinical and Histopathologic Findings in
Osteoarticular Chronic Hypertrophic Neuritis and

Differentiation from Leprosy

To THE EDITOR:
Ostcoarticular disease may damage pe-

ripheral nerves and cause peripheral neu-
ritis. Ostcoarticular disease may create pres-
sure on peripheral nerves and hamper their
growth, thereby causing pathological
changes. Some of these changes may be
atrophy, while others are hypertrophic
neural changes. Osteoarticular chronic by-
pertrophic neuritis is associated with en-
largement of peripheral nerves and other
clinical signs which may be similar to lep-

rosy and must be differentiated from lep-
rosy.

Case reports
Case 1. This patient was a 42-year-old

male from Xunke County, Heilongjiang
Province, People's Republic of China. This
is an endemic area for Kaschin-Beck dis-
ease. The patient worked as a peasant and
complained of muscle weakness in both
hands of 18 years' duration. The condition
had been diagnosed in the past as peripheral



55, 3
^

Correspondence^ 557

FIG. 1. Upper extremity of case 1.
^ FIG. 2. Ulnar nerve, case 2.

neuritis. In 1978, he was diagnosed as hav-
ing neuritis from leprosy and placed on dap-
sone 100 mg daily. After 7 years of treat-
ment, there was no improvement in his
condition. The patient had severe Kaschin-
Beck disease with no anesthetic skin lesions
on his body. The elbow, wrist, metacarpo-
phalangeal, interphalangeal, knee, and an-
kle joints were enlarged and showed arthro-
pathy. There was paralysis of the muscles
in the hands, and there was loss of touch,
pain, and cold sensation in the hands. The
ulnar nerves were definitely enlarged but
were soft to palpation. Motor strength, sen-
sation and peripheral nerves were normal
in the lower extremities. A biopsy was taken
from the right ulnar nerve above the elbow
and was negative for acid-fast bacilli (AFB)
(Fig. 1).

Case 2. This 51-year-old male from Fu-
son County, Jilin Province, an endemic area
for Kaschin-Beck disease, complained of
crooked lingers of 8 years' duration, and had
noticed bilateral hand weakness for 10 years.

His disease had been diagnosed in the past
as Kaschin-Beck disease, rheumatoid ar-
thritis, and peripheral neuritis. He was di-
agnosed as having neuritis due to leprosy
and placed on dapsone with no improve-
ment after 5 years of treatment. Clinical ex-
amination showed no anesthetic lesions on
the skin of the body, and the skin was neg-
ative for AFB. The elbow, wrist, and inter-
phalangeal joints were enlarged bilaterally,
but other peripheral nerves were normal.
The fourth and fifth fingers were crooked.
The hands were anesthetic bilaterally, with
loss of touch, pain, cold, and heat. A biopsy
and a neurectomy were carried out on the
ulnar nerves bilaterally.

We have found two cases of osteoarticular
chronic hypertrophic neuritis in patients
with severe Kaschin-Beck disease. In the
patient with multiple joint involvement, the
elbow joints were particularly involved and
the ulnar nerve was definitely enlarged with
hand muscle weakness and paralysis. There
was anethesia in a "glove" pattern. The oth-
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FIG. 3. Ulnar nerve, case 2. Schwann cells arranged
in multiple layers forming an "onion" appearance.

er peripheral nerves were normal, and there
were no anesthetic skin lesions on the body.
Osteoarticular chronic hypertrophic neuri-
tis developed slowly. Although the ulnar
nerves were enlarged, they were soft to pal-
pation. We have surveyed 202 cases of se-
vere Kaschin-Beck disease and found 11
cases with osteoarticular chronic hyper-
trophic neuritis, for an overall prevalence
of 4.95%.

At surgery for the ulnar nerve biopsy in
case 2, there was no gross pathology noted
in the ulnar nerve except for enlargement,
the diameter being approximately 9 mm
(Fig. 2). After the specimens were fixed in
10% Formalin, embedded in paraffin, and
sections were stained with hematoxylin and
eosin and the Wade-Fite stain for Myco-
bacterium leprae, the epineurium appeared
normal except for proliferation of Schwann
cells in all sections. The Schwann cells were
arranged in multiple layers, forming an "on-
ion" appearance (Fig. 3). There was mucin-
ous degeneration between the neurofibrils

FIG. 4. Ulnar nerve, case 2. Mucinous degeneration

between neurofibrils in some parts of the section, but

no fibrotic changes inside the perineurium and no evi-
dence of leprosy.

in some parts of the sections, but there were
no fibrotic changes inside the perineurium.
No changes of leprosy ( 1 • 2 ) were seen in the
sections, and acid-fast stains were negative
(Fig. 4).

Osteoarticular chronic hypertrophic neu-
ritis seems to be due to osteoarticular dis-
ease, the ulnar nerve enlargement being due
to the enlargement of the elbow joint which
secondarily presses on the ulnar nerve. The
disease runs a chronic progressive course,
and medical treatment seems to offer no
benefit. Neurectomy may be beneficial.
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Air Rotor and Clinical Micromotor Induced Sensory Loss

To THE EDITOR:
An air rotor and a clinical micromotor

are invaluable tools in the practice of den-
tistry. A 32-year-old dental surgeon who had
been using these two instruments for the
past 6 years presented with numbness over
the dorsal aspect of the first web space and
adjoining area of the right hand of 6 months'
duration. A sensory examination revealed
the absence of fine touch, diminished pain,
and intact perception of temperature over
the area (Fig. 1). There was no wasting of
muscles. Peripheral nerves, namely the ra-
dial, ulnar, median and cutaneous branch

of the radial nerve, did not show features
suggestive of neuritis.

Low frequency-high amplitude vibra-
tions are known to sensitize digital vessels
in susceptible persons, although the reason
for susceptibility remains unknown ('). Oc-
clusive arterial disease may follow vaso-
spasm following repeated trauma to the pal-
mar and digital arches ('). Individuals prone
to suffer include stone cutters, chain saw
users, riveters, pianists, and typists ( 2). A
vibration injury may lead to nerve damage,
producing sensory loss and weakness of
muscles of the hand ('). The authors feel

FIG. 1. Area showing sensory loss.^FIG. 2. Air rotor in contact with hypoesthetic skin.


	Page 1
	Page 2
	Page 3
	Page 4

